
 Perch Base, United States Submariners 

Flash Traffic 

Number:  #08-01-2024 

Date:      8/9/2024 

Subject: Recruitment for Open BOD Positions 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 Paul Miller and Carlton Clarke have stepped forward and have relieved the 

Membership and Events Coordinator respectively of their duties. An “ATTA BOY” to 

both. The BOD positions of Base Secretary and Base Chaplin are still open and must be 

filled soon. The preference would be for these two positions to be filled by Perch Base 

members. Nevertheless, there is no restriction that would prevent an associate member 

from volunteering. There is also an option were recruiting a new member or associate 

member with understanding that they could volunteer to fill the Base Secretary or Base 

Chaplin position is a viable strategy. To successfully manage the operation of Perch 

Base requires a dedicated BOD team that directs the activities of about 171 members, 

$12 K budget and scheduling numerous events and activities besides our monthly 

meetings is vital. Perch Base is the most active USSVI chapter in the state of Arizona 

and it takes a committed body, like our BOD, to orchestrate that success. Do you want 

to participate in that success as a member of BOD or do you know someone who 

would?  Contact the Base Commander, George Woods, (commander@perch-base.org or 

cell at 480-322-2127) to volunteer, nominate someone, or for more information.  
  

This is an official email communication from the USSVI Perch Base 

and does not require a response. 
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